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Early Voting Opens on Wednesday, February 21st, for the  
March 19, 2024, Presidential Primary Election  

Extended hours offered to voters. 
 

 
HAMILTON, OH: The Butler County Board of Elections will be open for early voting 
beginning Wednesday, February 21, 2024, at 8:00 a.m. for voters wishing to vote 
in-person prior to the Election on March 19, 2024.  
 
The Board will be open for in-person early voting during the following hours: 
 
Week 1: February 21-February 23 
8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. on each weekday (Wednesday through Friday)  
  
Week 2: February 26 – March 1 
8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. on each weekday (Monday through Friday) 
  
Week 3: March 4 – March 9 
8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. on each weekday (Monday through Friday)  
8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m on Saturday 
 
Week 4: March 11 – March 17  
7:30 a.m. to 7:30 p.m. (Monday, March 11th) 
7:30 a.m. to 8:30 p.m. (Tuesday, March 12th)  
7:30 a.m. to 7:30 p.m. (Wednesday, March 13th through Friday, March 15th)  
8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. on Saturday, March 16th (Saturday before Election Day) 
1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. on Sunday, March 17th (Sunday before Election Day) 
 
 Note: No Voting on the Monday before Election Day, per House Bill 458 
 
 
 
 



 
Voters may also vote absentee by mail: 
The completed application must be received by the close of business on Tuesday, March 12, 2024. An 
application may be downloaded from our website: elections.bcohio.gov, or voters may call the Board of 
Elections to request an application be mailed at (513) 887-3700. 
 
Mail your application to: 
Butler County Board of Elections 
Princeton Road Campus 
1802 Princeton Road, Suite 600 
Hamilton, Ohio 45011 

 
Ballots returned by mail must be postmarked no later than Monday, March 18, 2024, and must be received by 
the Board of Elections no later than Saturday, March 23, 2024, in order to count. Ballots may be delivered in-
person by the voter or voter’s family member to the Board office by close of polls (7:30 p.m.) on Election Day. 
 
Vote-by-mail ballots may not be returned to a polling location on Election Day. 
 
Voters with a qualifying disability under the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) may request an accessible 
ballot by completing Secretary of State form 11-G. 
 
If a voter or voter’s minor child is hospitalized due to a medical emergency on Election Day, you should contact 
the Board of Elections. Voters with such an emergency may apply for an absentee ballot until 3:00 p.m. on 
Election Day.  
 
Out-of-country Civilian and Uniformed Armed Service ballots must be received by the Board of Elections by 
Saturday, March 23, 2024, in order to count. 
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